

ALAC and Regional Leadership Working Session Part I - Buenos Aires - 2015.06.21 AC Chat

Ariel Liang: (6/21/2015 08:59) Hello, my name is Ariel Liang and I will be monitoring this chat room. In this role, I am the voice for the remote participants, ensuring that they are heard equally with those who are "in-room" participants. When submitting a question that you want me to read out loud on the mic, please provide your name and affiliation if you have one, start your sentence with <QUESTION> and end it with <QUESTION>. When submitting a comment that you want me to read out loud of the mic, once again provide your name and affiliation if you have one then start your sentence with a <COMMENT> and end it with <COMMENT>. Text outside these quotes will be considered as part of "chat" and will not be read out loud on the mic. Any questions or comments provided outside of the session time will not be read aloud. Please note that audio is may be available in French, Spanish, and Portuguese. All chat sessions are being archived and follow the ICANN Expected Standards of Behavior.

Beran Gillen: (09:01) Good morning all!!

Murray McKercher NARALO: (09:03) Good morning Beran

Ariel Liang: (09:05) good morning all!

Ariel Liang: (09:12) Hello All! IT is fixing the audio issue in the room.

We have to delay the starting time for 5 min or so. Please stay tuned

Ariel Liang: (09:17) meeting has started

Murray McKercher NARALO: (09:18) Audio is off cannot hear Sally

ICANN RP27: (09:19) Thank you, we are addressing the audio issue, please stand by

Murray McKercher NARALO: (09:22) <QUESTION> Are there any metrics that can be shared about academic engagement with ICANN from the various regions <QUESTION>

Heidi Ullrich: (09:23) Thank you, Murray. We have informed the Chair.

Beran Gillen: (09:24) still no audio

ICANN RP27: (09:24) audio should be back

Beran Gillen: (09:24) its on now

Heidi Ullrich: (09:24) We switched microphones due to technical issues

Beran Gillen: (09:25) audio gone again

ICANN RP27: (09:26) Working through some technical issues, please bear with us

Heidi Ullrich: (09:26) Apologies for the technical issues. Technical support is working on the issue.

Murray McKercher NARALO: (09:26) Is there an adigo audio bridge available for this room?

Heidi Ullrich: (09:26) Yes, EN is 1638

Gisella Gruber 2: (09:27) @ Murray - let me know if you need a dial-out

Alan Greenberg: (09:28) Murray, will you be calling in?

Murray McKercher NARALO: (09:29) i am in on audio bridge

Gisella Gruber 2: (09:29) @ Murray - your line is muted

Gisella Gruber 2: (09:29) Let us know if you wish to speak

Murray McKercher NARALO: (09:29) ok, listen only, if someone could read my question it would be appreciated

Maureen Hilyard: (09:31) Gisella - can we have the names of the speakers?

Ariel Liang: (09:33) The current speaker is Rodrigo de la Perra

Ariel Liang: (09:34) VP of Latin America and the Caribbean of ICANN GSE

Ariel Liang: (09:37) FYI, we are currently in agenda no.2, discussion with the GSE

Murray McKercher NARALO: (09:37) i am muted

Ariel Liang: (09:38) Murray we can hear you

Jimmy Schulz: (09:38) Hello Murray we are awaiting Your question

Jimmy Schulz: (09:38) Good morning

Ariel Liang: (09:54) We are in agenda no.3 CEO Search and Criteria - speaker is Rinalia Abdul Rahim Board member selected by At-Large/ALAC

Ariel Liang: (10:06) Here is the wiki workspace for the At-Large discussion on the ICANN CEO Selection Criteria:

<https://community.icann.org/display/atlarge/ICANN+CEO+Selection+Criteria+2015+Workspace>

Ariel Liang: (10:16) We are now starting agenda no.4, discussion with ICANN President and CEO Fadi Chehade

Ariel Liang: (10:57) coffee break now. we will start shortly

Ariel Liang: (11:06) We are now on agenda no.7, discussion of NTI IANA Functions' Stewardship Transition

Glenn McKnight: (11:08) Discussion on Contract Co and more

Evan Leibovitch: (11:10) Did someone say Geneva? :-)

Evan Leibovitch: (11:11) BTW, AC audio is really low. But (barely) listenable if I turn my volume to max.

Evan Leibovitch: (11:12) Oh. Just got louder. Maybe it's Alan :-)

Evan Leibovitch: (11:13) BTW also: Hi all. Very weird seeing things from this end of the AC room :-)

Derek Hanson: (11:13) Hello, we replaced some audio hardware during

break. Trying to increase volume.

Evan Leibovitch: (11:13) Hi Derek. Thanks. I'm happy to offer feedback.

Ariel Liang: (11:13) thanks Derek!

Ariel Liang: (11:14) Thanks for joining us Evan and other remote participants!

Derek Hanson: (11:14) Thanks Evan!

Evan Leibovitch: (11:14) Just got REALLY low, can't hear this speaker

Evan Leibovitch: (11:14) Hi Ariel!

Evan Leibovitch: (11:14) Alan at good volume.

Evan Leibovitch: (11:15) Dropping down again

Ariel Liang: (11:15) we will check the volume

Evan Leibovitch: (11:15) Hi Ariel!

Ariel Liang: (11:15) Hi Evan

Evan Leibovitch: (11:16) OK, Olivier just went from whisper to full volume.

Ariel Liang: (11:16) we are checking

Evan Leibovitch: (11:17) Actually right now is fine if it stays that way

Evan Leibovitch: (11:17) Olivier is clear and at full volume.

Derek Hanson: (11:17) Great!

Glenn McKnight: (11:20) Pictures are being uploaded to BUFFER

Evan Leibovitch: (11:20) Hi Glenn.

Glenn McKnight: (11:20) Pictures are being uploaded to BUFFER, I will post to FLICKR Soon

Evan Leibovitch: (11:21) This is weird for me, first meeting I've not attended since LA in 2007.

Ariel Liang: (11:24) we make sure that you will have a good remote experience, as if you are just in the meeting in person

Evan Leibovitch: (11:25) It's been good since I first mentioned it when Olivier spoke, sounds good now. Thanks!

Ariel Liang: (11:25) great

Glenn McKnight: (11:29)

<https://www.flickr.com/photos/glennmcknight/sets/72157654456949940>

Evan Leibovitch: (11:39) Who is speaking? The camera doesn't show the tent card.

Fatima Cambroner: (11:40) Seun

Evan Leibovitch: (11:40) Gracias!

Fatima Cambroner: (11:40) de nada :)

Evan Leibovitch: (11:51) I cannot speak by phone but am happy to participate by chat on the PIC issue

Evan Leibovitch: (11:52) I am proposing that, in addition to the scoresheet that ALAC has seen, that ICANN/ALAC prepare a public information brochure that identifies the problem and at least informs the public to be aware

Evan Leibovitch: (11:53) (That is, to understand that simply because a TLD string indicates a public-trusted word, does not mean there is any regulation of those strings. This is IMO especially necessary for the TLDs listed in RED in the report card.

Evan Leibovitch: (11:53) (Could someone please read this request into the meeting?)

Ariel Liang: (11:54) Evan, you mean this? I am proposing that, in addition to the scoresheet that ALAC has seen, that ICANN/ALAC prepare a public information brochure that identifies the problem and at least informs the public to be aware

Evan Leibovitch: (11:54) yes, as well as the following line

Evan Leibovitch: (11:55) could be brochure/web page/etc

Ariel Liang: (11:55) okay. I will read your comment for you

Evan Leibovitch: (11:55) the forms of the media isn't important ;-)

Evan Leibovitch: (11:56) (and yes, I will offer to help with it though I lack the cycles to do it alone)

Ariel Liang: (11:57) As a reminder to remote participants: When submitting a question that you want me to read out loud on the mic, please provide your name and affiliation if you have one, start your sentence with <QUESTION> and end it with <QUESTION>. When submitting a comment that you want me to read out loud of the mic, once again provide your name and affiliation if you have one then start your sentence with a <COMMENT> and end it with <COMMENT>. Text outside these quotes will be considered as part of #chat and will not be read out loud on the mic.

Evan Leibovitch: (11:57) Thanks!

Evan Leibovitch: (11:58) Good proposal.

Evan Leibovitch: (12:01) <COMMENT>The issue is greater than content -- and besides, ICANN has already crossed that line when by policy it allowed for the elusion of "objectionable" strings (as is in the middle of controversy over .SUCKS). The issue is greater than content. The issue is public trust in the DNS.</COMMENT>

Evan Leibovitch: (12:02) How did proxy registrations get into the PIC discussion?

Evan Leibovitch: (12:02) proxy

Evan Leibovitch: (12:05) Did my comment make it under the deadline?

Evan Leibovitch: (12:06) THANKS!

Evan Leibovitch: (12:07) I'M OK with Olivier's friendly amendment.
Glenn McKnight: (12:09) Yes
Evan Leibovitch: (12:09) Thanks for addressing the PIC issue
Glenn McKnight: (12:10) Yes\
Ariel Liang: (12:16) This meeting is now ajourned.